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11 November 2020   

Madam President, 

Sri Lanka welcomes the delegation of Libya and appreciates the comprehensive presentation made.
Sri Lanka commends the cooperative engagement by Libya with the UN human rights mechanisms including its constructive engagement with the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances.
We appreciate the continued efforts undertaken by the Libyan government to provide free healthcare facilities, the high immunization coverage, and budgetary allocation made for provision of healthcare including treatment abroad for cases that cannot be treated locally.
We take note of Libya’s efforts to achieve gender parity in education by ensuring that educational institutions are evenly distributed and in turn accessible to everyone. 
In a constructive spirit, Sri Lanka recommends that Libya:

1. Strengthens laws and programmes to prevent trafficking of persons, 
2. Enhances efforts to protect migrant workers and members of their families and advance their rights including access to healthcare and justice,
3. Takes appropriate measures to ensure that children have access to education and take all necessary measures to protect the educational environments from conflict.
We wish Libya success in its UPR engagement. 
